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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill  
 
House Bill 520 amends existing law governing public works contracts to clarify the rights of a 
person, firm or corporation that has furnished labor or materials for a public works project and 
made a claim against the performance bond for an unpaid balance due.   
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
No impact to the state is anticipated. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
HB 520 adds language clarifying the amount that can be recovered pursuant to a claim against a 
payment bond is limited to that only for the labor performed on, or materials actually delivered 
to and actually incorporated into, the project.    
 
In addition, the bill corrects, on page 1, line 23 and on page 2 at line 5, two mis-cites in the 
existing statute to properly reference Section 13-4-18 NMSA 1978, which requires a contractor 
who has been awarded a public works construction contract in excess of $25 thousand to post a 
payment bond  in the amount as specified in that law to protect persons supplying labor and 
material  to the contractor or it subcontractors as part of the performance of the work provided 



House Bill 520 – Page 2 
 
for in the contract. 
 
HB 520 also updates a reference to a state agency and makes other changes that do not change 
the intent of the law but provide additional clarity. 
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